
Minutes Video Meeting CED Working Group 20th December 2023, 16.00 

SMT welcomes everybody and gives a short update on her EEF activities. 

Working on new fees for judges – as mentioned in the letter from Hans Christian Matthiesen 

– letter attached 

Also for TD´s a new system is needed – currently worked on -  will be published when a 

proposal is finished. 

She also told us about an unpleasant incident with ladies from “animal protection” who took 

pictures and videos at Frankfurt and are acting against dressage again. 

Trainers- and Riders Clubs will respond soon to this – Sissy is in contact with Klaus Roeser 

and will let us know about. 

Andrzej wants to contact Aniko Losonscy about 5 Arenas Cup, if she still wants to be part of 

it – he could not reach her – Ilja will try to contact her or Orsolya.  

Eva Maria told us that there will be a similar project as 5 Arenas Cup at her Region. They 

already did a national format called Baltic League and plan to move up to 3 CDI´s. 

Ilja reported about the first try of the new EEF team competition format “pilot event" at 

CDI Motesice - link 

https://www.eurodressage.com/2022/12/12/eef-resuscitates-dressage-working-group-new-

board-strong-interest-central-europe  

Next meeting is planned for January 

Sissy wishes all a Merry Christmas and a happy and peaceful new year. 
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